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Mister Chairman and Members of the Committee:     

 

The infrastructure challenges plaguing Baltimore are well documented:   

 

• We have 4,000 miles of water and sewer lines that have 800 water main breaks a year, 

but only enough money to repair 15 miles of those lines annually. 

• Our roads, bridges, and tunnels have deteriorated to the point that transportation experts 

estimate that it would take $2 billion in construction and maintenance just to bring them 

up to a basic level of adequacy. 

• At least 20 percent of our residents do not have high-speed internet access at home. 

 

Though widely lamented, there have been few proposals for addressing these infrastructure 

problems on a scale that would make a major impact. Investing in people, however, could be the 

key to fixing Baltimore’s infrastructure. 

 

By creating a program of bond initiatives focused on Baltimore infrastructure and tied to 

apprenticeship programs, we could provide funding and a skilled workforce to focus on our 

infrastructure needs at a much broader scale than has been possible in the past. At the same time, 

we could provide thousands of Baltimore residents with a pathway to a career that would provide 

economic security for them and their families. 

 

House Bill 1128 would authorize the Maryland Stadium Authority to issue up to $1 billion in 

bonds to finance Baltimore City infrastructure projects, including water lines, roads, bridges, 

open space, and broadband connectivity. Each project would be required to utilize a certain 

percentage of apprentices, specified by the Maryland Department of Labor. 



 
 

To accomplish these goals, this bill would establish a Baltimore City Infrastructure Projects 

Financing Fund, with an annual budget of $58 million provided by the Governor. 

 

Though the initial price tag is substantial, the economic mobility that would accrue to 

participating apprentices would lead to increased tax revenue for the state and reduced costs for 

public benefits. 

 

For these reasons, I urge a favorable report for HB 1128. 
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